The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday December 14,2021 with Supervisors Scott, Fredd, & Umble present.  Chairman Scott called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the November meeting were read.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
The proposed minutes of the Planning Commission were read.
Police report – there were 78 activities for the month, 14 traffic, 0 criminal.  $243.04 was collected in fees and 80 hours were logged.  Charges were made in District Court regarding the dumping on Five Point Rd.
Zoning – 3 building permits, 1 road occupancy, 1 demo permit, 1 shed permit, and 1 exempt storm water were issued. $1,608.40 was collected in fees.  Bill is gathering info. regarding the cost for Fernwood Bridge.
Emergency Management – Jerry McKee reported that it was a quiet month – there was 1 CO alarm, a fire code issue and 2 burning issues.  Also, there was/is a trailer blocking the road at Highland Trailer Court.
Legal – Solicitor Legg repoted it was primarily quiet other than an issue with the Zoning Ordinance on the website.
Road report-  Tom Scott reported they finished up boom mowing for West Fallowfield, they are going to be doing some tree trimming and preparation for winter.
Tax Collector’s report – Barb read the report for November, $3,338.23 was submitted for the month, leaving the outstanding balance for the year at $6,459.19.
New Business – Resolution 2021-2 to adopt the budget for 2022 – Tom Scott motioned to approve said Resolution, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  Resolution 2021-3 to appoint Whisman Giordano as auditors – Tom Scott motioned to approve Resolution 2021-3, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Brandon Umble reported that the Task Force will re-convene in February.  There will be a change in the Conservancy Leadership, as Kathleen is moving to Tennessee.
Cochranville Fire Agreement- Tom Scott motioned to accept the agreement, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
Signal Service Contract Renewal for 2022 for the traffic light at Rt 10 and Highland Rd. – Tom Scott motioned to accept, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Old Business – the Daniels Property continues to come up as a concern with a neighbor.  Bill and Roger will discuss what should happen next.
Jerry McKee is concerned about the reflective addressing signs especially now that Brandywine & Jennersville are closing, EMS calls will be out of area at times and drivers will not be familiar with the Township.
Bo Alexander was present and asked if Old Stottsville Rd. could be abandoned to encourage easement of properties, or would a closed end lease be an option?  Solicitor Legg does not believe a lease is an option for a public road.  Tom Scott is not in favor of closing the road.  After much discussion, it was determined that the Supervisors did not think it was a good idea.
Chester County Hazard Mitigation Plan – multi jurisdictional agreement – Solicitor Legg asked what the implications were of not signing?  Discussion ensued, it was decided more info and time for review was needed.  It will be tabled until next month.
The bills were read.  Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  The checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer
